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                                           E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                                       @htseaton (twitter)
Welcome Back Autumn Term 
Welcome back to school! We have had a lovely start to our new year in school. Our new Reception and Nursery children have settled in quickly and are already familiar with some of our school routines. Our children returning have adapted quickly to the reduction in Covid restrictions and it is great to see them playing on the field together at break times, with our older children taking on responsible roles and helping around school. The children in all other years have all settled well into their new classrooms, with their new staff and it’s wonderful to be able to invite parents and guardians onto the yard at the end of each day to collect children from the classroom doors. From Monday for all children from Reception to Year 6 the school day will return to 8.40am drop off and 3pm collection. It has been heart-warming to hear children singing, laughing and seeing how positively they have responded to returning to school. We are hoping that the positive start will continue and that we will begin to move to full 'normal' in school in the very near future.
Hair Styles

Please can we remind parents of our school hair policy.

Hair: For ALL pupils

If hair is worn long (below collar length), it must be tied up or back, for hygiene reasons this applies to both boys and girls.
Outrageous and inappropriate hairstyles are not appropriate for school, for example:

· head shaven at one side

· shaved parting and longer hair on top and over to one side- skin fade

· mohawks

· tramlines

· spikes

· shapes

· colours, bleach and hairstyles created by gel/wax 

· skin fade

· Top knots and shaved sides

Holiday Dates for Your Diary 2021/2022

22rd Oct 
School Closes

1st Nv 

School Reopens

17thDec
School Closes

4th Jan

School Reopens

18th Feb
School Closes

28th Feb
School Reopens

8thApril

School Closes

25th April
School Reopens

2nd May
Bank Holiday – school closed
27th May
School Closes

9th June
School Opens

21st July 
School Closes for summer holidays
Wooden Play Train & Carriages
We are delighted that the wooden play train for the Early Years has arrived. This was partly purchased by a very generous donation to school from Fiona and Scarlett Mason, in memory of Richard Mason who sadly passed away last year. Richard was a governor at Holy Trinity for a number of years and was a keen miniature railways enthusiast. His love of trains will live on, in school through this beautiful addition to our early years area.  Please see the photograph above.
PE
Children should come to school on their PE day wearing their outdoor PE kit.  Shorts and plimsols should be left in school in their indoor PE bag.  Please see below details of your child’s PE days.
Reception 
Friday
Year 1

Tuesday and Friday
Year 2

Tuesday and Friday
Year 3

Tuesday and Thursday

Year 4

Tuesday and Thursday
Year 5

Monday and Wednesday

Year 6

Monday and Wednesday 

Absences

Can I remind all parents of our school policy for reporting absences.  School should be contacted before 10am on the day of a child’s absence and a detailed reason should be provided.  “Not well” or “poorly” is insufficient information as the illness maybe infectious, notifiable or have medical implications for other pupils and staff.  If you child has sickness or diarrhoea then they cannot return back to school until 48 hours after the last episode.  On your child’s return to school they will also need a letter emailing to admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk detailing the dates and reason for absence. We will send a reminder by text if an email is not received, however if we still do not receive this within 7 days the absence will be recorded as unauthorised. Once the absence is recorded it cannot be amended unless in exceptional circumstances.  If your child has an appointment, we require a copy via email of the appointment card or letter in order to record the appropriate mark.  If this is not produced then it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence in the register.  Can I also remind parents that we do not have holiday request forms and that any requests should be made in writing by email, addressed to the Chair of the Academy Council. The letter should give full details and reasons for holidays in term time.  Holiday requests/leave of absence should be made at least 4 weeks in advance in order to process.  All holidays are recorded as unauthorised absence. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








